

GEOFFREY REED COMMISSIONER GENERAL SERVICES

March 22, 2016

William M. Landrum, III, Secretary Finance and Administration Cabinet Capitol Annex, Room 383 702 Capital Avenue Frankfort, KY 40601

RE: Lexington Convention Center

Dear Secretary Landrum:

With adoption and execution of Resolution No. 71-2016, the Lexington-Fayette Urban County Council and I expressed our support for the Convention Center Economic Development Project. In furtherance of this, I have today submitted for Council approval, the attached MOA that memorializes the understanding between the Commonwealth, Lexington and the Lexington Convention Center, should the General Assembly approve House Bill 441. I anticipate that the Council will approve this MOA at its next meeting on April 7, 2016, and thereafter, I will sign the resolution and the agreement.

I very much appreciate the Finance Cabinet's assistance and cooperation with this very important economic development project for Lexington.

Sincerely.